
 

 

October 11, 2019 

 
Matt Chapman 
Via email: 76349-02800654@requests.muckrock.com 
 
Dear Matt Chapman, 
 
On behalf of the City of Chicago Department of Family and Support Services, I am responding to 
your Freedom of Information Act (“FOIA”) request received June 30, 2019, requesting the 
following information:   
 

A copy of all intergovernmental agreements.  
 
In a follow-up email, you requested records starting in 2000. Please note, the Chicago 
Department of Family and Support Services was not formed until 2009.  
 
We have conducted a thorough search of our records, and are uploading to your site 45 
agreements that we have located, the earliest dating to 2014. I’m also attaching here a 
spreadsheet that lists these agreements. Many of these documents can also be found by 
searching here:  https://webapps1.chicago.gov/vcsearch/home 
 
Please reach out if you have additional questions.  
  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Beth Berendsen 
Policy Analyst, Chicago Department of Family & Support Services 
FSSFOIA@cityofchicago.org 
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